REGION 3 NEWSLETTER

Lend A Helping Hand . . .

Now that ride season has begun, I think it
would be nice if all of us could take some time to
examine how we appear to our new members and
competitors.

We all have had good experiences and bad
experiences on trail rides (some all in the same day or
hour!), but I think that what keeps us coming back is
Jor the good to outnumber the bad. For the new
competitor , this is hard to achieve alone.

I remember that my first year of competition
was a pretty scary one. Check-ins petrified me;
briefings filled me with confusion and often with dread
of what the next day’s ride would bring. I approached
every obstacle with anxiety. Everyone else seemed to
be having so much fun; why was I so miserable? I felt
so alone.

Then, after a few rides, I got up the nerve to
introduce myself to some people who looked as if they
wouldn’t mind being bothered. (Now, those of you who
know me may think that I'm making this up, but I'm
not --- I really WAS shy and withdrawn in the
beginning.) Some of the people I approached,
riders, management, judges,etc., were very helpful,
and some were obviously put off by my questions. To
those helpful ones I owe the passion I have for NATRC
today.

Our region has really started to grow in the
last couple of years. But its success will not be
measured by how many new members we sign up each
year. lf new members are not made to feel welcome,
they will not come back. And they will miss the best of
what we have to offer, beautiful trails, lifelong
Jfriendships, and a priceless education for horse
owners.

Every season I realize how much more there
is ta learn, but I have also come ta realize how
important it is to share our love for the sport with
others. This doesn’t mean-giving unwanted advice. It
just means finding ways to lend a helping hand.
Introduce yourself to anyone you don’t know. Find out
where a new rider is camped and stroll over for a chat.
Ask them if they have any questions or if there is
anything they need help with. Let them know how glad
you.are that they have come to the ride. Talk about
upcoming rides and ask them to join us on another
ride as soon as possible.” Exchange addresses and
phone numbers and call them or send them a card. If

you live close enough, invite them to join you for a
ride on an off weekend.

One of our strongest assets is that our sport is
so inclusive; it is suitable for all equine breeds and all
ages and skill levels of riders. It is also very
affordable when compared to other disciplines. And it
is a great way for family and friends to spend
quality time together, even if some ride, some work at
the ride, or some just “hang out in camp.”

Let’s make the most of these assets by making
every effort to show that we welcome everyone to

“Come Ride With Us.” Again....and again....and

again....

See you on the trails,
Betty Wolgram, Editor

Betty Wolgram and Dee Overholt demonstrate
check-in procedures at an Introduction to Competitive
Trail Riding clinic held in Maybell, Colorado.
Twenty-seven riders attended.
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PRESIDENT’S
MESSAGE:

There seems to be lofs of
interest in competitive trail
riding this year. We've had
seven clinics in the region, all
Jull, the rides are filling fast
with many Sirst-time
competitors, and the region’s
membership is up. Things are
looking good, but we must be
sure that the first-fime
competitors have a great time
and want to come back for
more. It's up to all of us to
welcome these folks.

The board has come up with
some ideas that I think are quite
good. Thanks to the wonderful
convention that Bill and Jenny
Smith put on, we made extra
money that we wanted to do
something meaningful with. We
felt that one of the mast serious
problems that NATRC is having
is not enough vet judges. It is
very difficult to get one when
You put on a ride, and the few
we do have are seriously
overworked, get burned out,
and quit judging. We
absolutely could not have our
rides without these judges. The
board felt that what is needed is
for us all to get involved with a
program that would recruit new
Jjudges and make it more
pleasant for the wonderful
Jjudges we have.

First, we are going to put
together a video that will
combine the “Come Ride With
Us” video and the excellent
“Vet Judging” video made
several years ago. We are also
trying to get a little video made
on how to become a judge to
add to the other two. We will
get copies of them made, and,
when you have softened yowr
vet enough to watch the video,
let us imow and we will send

you a copy to give to him or
her.

Next, each vet judge that judges
in our region this year will get a
certificate for a free ride of
their choice in Region 3, good
Jor three years, plus whatever
meals are available for the
riders.  The rides will be
reimbursed for the entry and
Jees and meals. Perhaps this
will make the judges feel more
appreciated.

We also gave 31,000 to
National to use toward a vet
Jjudge recruitment program.
For example, it could be used to
help defray some of the
expenses of apprentice judges.
We also challenged the other
regions to match our donation
and come up with even befter
programs. If each region could
recruit several new judges each
year, we would go a long way
toward solving the problem. So
start working on your vet!

We are also trying to implement
a mentor program. Of course,
each of us is expected to help
make the new riders feel
welcome and help them in any
way we can. But we will have
volunteer “Mentors” with a
sign in their windshields that
says, “Ask Me. I'm A Mentor.”
Maybe new competitors will feel
more comfortable asking a
mentor. We have to do
whatever we can to make the
new riders want to come back.
New blood is what will support
owr sport in the future. If you
would like to be a mentor at a
ride, contact Betty Wolgram
(970) 824-8359.

Bring a friend and let’s ride.

Judy Mason
President, Region 3




Iy It A Basketball Player, A
Jogger, A “CAT BURGLAR"???
NO, IT’S WOoODY!!!

Some of you may have noticed that my
horse was wearing funny rubber boots
(“Horsesneakers™) at the Rabbit Valley Ride. I am
trying to leave my horse barefoot this year to see if
barefoot is really best. (Perhaps you visited with the
Hoof Care Specialist, Martha Olivo, at the National
Convention.) The theory is that a properly trimmed
bare hoof is much healthier and transmits much less
shock than a hoof constricted by a shoe.

If our horses lived and traveled a lot in the
area you are going to ride them in, their hooves
would actually get tough enough after about a year to
support barefoot comfortably. Their hooves actually
grow stronger with more challenge. Well, in
practice, this theory breaks down a little when I take
them out of my lush, soft pasture where they hardly
have to move to find food and haul them to some
rocky, hard area and expect to ride sixty miles. So,
the rubber boots get us through the year of
toughening and the rougher terrain.

We did have a very successful first ride and
had no trouble or chafing or tendon soreness. T will
say that Woody has been barefoot for six months
now and his feet have never looked better. His
normally underrun heel is actually moving back
under his leg and the hooves are getting very
tight-looking. It is a long season, and I will keep
you posted.

By: Judy Mason

THE $EVEN BASICS

Cheri Jeffcoat, NATRC National Board
member and a Region 6 member, sponsored a recent
clinic with the Nebraska Endurance & Competitive
Trail Ride Association, and summarized seven
important basics that we should train our horses to
do. These were printed in the NECTRA newsletter
and are so excellent that I felt they should be shared
with our members.

1. STAND! Whether it is standing for the mount,
standing to settle before backing, or standing to wait
to receive a cue, it is the most important basic
training you can give your horse.

2. FULL STOP/HALT. Whether it is at the walk,
trot, or canter, it is a demonstration of the use of
seat, legs, and hands to control the horse. Tt is very
important that you be able to stop your horse without
heavy hands with the horse throwing its head up and
you yanking the horse’s mouth wide open.

3. HALF-HALT. The half-halt provides you with
the means to slow a horse down, the way to give and
take on the reins to maintain control and pace on a
downhill and is invaluable in many different ways.
It accustoms the horse to listening to you.

4. BACKING WITHOUT RESISTANCE. Often
the horse may toss its head or resist in some other
fashion. The suggestion is to teach your horse to
back with set, leg, and hand cues. It is also the same
give and take on the reins that is used in the
half-halt. If you are trying to back with only
hand/reins and heavy pressure, that causes the horse
to open its mouth (probably in pain), then you need
to reassess how you are cueing your horse. In
breaking down what you do, the first cue is the shift
in weight as you turn to look back and then turn to
face forward. The second cue is the shift of weight
back on your seat, a light give and take of the rein,
and a cue with your feet/legs. Think about breaking
down HOW you are asking your horse to back.

5. TURNS ON THE FOREHAND AND
REAR. What does this do for you? First, it means
your horse is giving to your leg, Secondly, it allows
you to position your horse more precisely. You may
be positioning the rear end to back between the
hitching posts or into a deadened with trees. You
may be positioning the front for opening a gate. Or
trying to sidepass an L-shaped pattern and you need
to position the front or rear to make the turn of the
L.

6. STAY IN GAIT. How many of you trot
along and allow your horse to break into a
canter...and you did not cue your horse to do so?
How about cueing your horse to take one step at a
time? Or, just trotting along and the horse falls into
the walk without being cued to do so. Something to
think about.

7. SIDEPASS. The final basic is
essentially a giving to leg pressure. Whether you are
sidepassing to open a gate, sidepassing to tie a
ribbon to mark trail, it is an example of the use of
leg and seat.



FROM A JUNIOR’S POINT OF
VIEW....

1 have been a junior rider in NATRC
and Region 3 for three years. 1 have found
that NATRC is a fun place to get together and
visit with friends adn make new friends. It
allows me to do what I like most....riding. In
NATRC 1 have learned a lot about horses,
their conditioning, and how to have fun riding.
I have also found that getting together with
other NATRC members and talking with them,
or listening to a friend play a guitar and sing is
fun too.

NATRC is a fun place for a family
vacation. You get to see lots of different trails
and you get to meet lots of different people.

NATRC has helped me and other
people become better riders. You are judged
on how you ride and take care of your horse.
Your horse is judged on condition, soundness,
and trail manners. You can learn a lof just by
competing against yourself.

I don’t just ride NATRC for fun and to
become a better rider. I ride NATRC to see
new places and make friends.

By: Kymberlie Shanor, Junior Rider
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THANKS FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!!

Thank you to the San Juan Valley Trail
Riders Club and other riders at the
Chokecherry Canyon Ride who donated a total
of $150.00 to benefit the Santa Fe Animal
Shelter which was put under a great financial
burden during the recent Los Alamos fire.

DO SOMETHING FOR THE REGION!!!

Go back in time and remember when
you started riding in NATRC. I know that is
longer for some of us. We need you to think
about how you felt when you first started
riding CTR. Were you scared, confised,
unsure of what to expect? 1know I was, and I
had done the sport years before.

There are many new people joining our
sport this year who need you to help them a
little or a lot. They are going to be confused,
scared, and maybe totally lost about what is
going on. You, as an experienced NATRC
rider (no matter what your division), can help
our Region and make new friends. We need
some people to volunteer to be a mentor. This
would involve some time on your part and
some patience. We are asking you to help
these new aduits and juniors by giving of your
time. You may volunteer to talk to new
competitors about what to do at check-in.
You could also volunteer to ride along with a
new competitor if you feel confident enough.
You may mentor any level you wish.

Please let me or Betty Wolgram know
how you would like to be involved. We need
people to send us names and let us know what
level you are interested in. I also have juniors
who may need some help, such as trailering
and riding partners. We will insure that they
have their parents there to stay with, but some
of these kids don’t have the means to get to
the rides, and some of us usually have some
extra space in our trailers. So let’s help them
out and let them enjoy the ride too.

Thanks for your help.

By: Kathy Shanor



Members present: Judy Mason, Dianna Thearin,
Donna Schriefer, Judd Adams, Dee Overholt, Judy
Benham, Betty Wolgram.

National Board Members present: Bill Smith and
Kathy Shanor.

Board Members Absent: Dan Fredal and Marc
Shanor.

Minutes of last meeting were read and approved with
no corrections.

Summary of Treasurer’s Report presented by Kathy
Shanor for Marc Shanor, was approved. Marc
requested and the Board approved moving the
Bretag, Burkdoll, and Tyree funds to West
Federal Credit Union, which will allow electronic
fund transfers.

Membership Report: Kathy Shanor for Marc
Shanor. 157 members, 25 new members, 37 juniors,
of which two are non-family members.

Membership Directory. The directory will be printed
after Rabbit Valley Ride in order to include recent
memberships.

Newsletter and Ridebook: Betty Wolgram reported
that ridebook is being distributed. Betty requested
articles explaining why judges ask riders to do
different types of obstacles. Donna Schriefer will
write an article on backing due July 1. Judy Mason
will ask Kathy Budd to do an article on the canter
stop.

Clinic Reports: Craig: February 28, classroom day,
and March 25, horse and rider, conducted by Betty
Wolgram. Denver, March 11, classroom and
demonstration at Linda Fisher clinic, Judd Adams.
Grand Junction: March 12, classroom and riding,
Sue Benjamin. Cedaredge, April 8, Judy Mason.
April 8, Ogden, Utah, Bruce Heckelman. Colorado
Springs, April 22, Erv Perelstein. Boulder, June 2-3,
classroom and riding, Jill Hicks, Bobbi Chenoweth,
and Judd Adams.

Attendance at most of these clinics has been around
25  horses/riders, and they have been very
well-received.

Publicity: Judy Mason will contact Roxann Lane to
see if she will do this job.

Historian: Kathe Hayes has volunteered if Larry
Keckler will transfer the materials.

Junior Rider Program: Kathy Shanor. The Board
discussed factors influencing junior participation in
the Region. Kathy will write to juniors to learn what
help they need and alse write an article for the
newsletter soliciting adult riders who would be
willing to be mentors to juniors.

National Board Report Highlights. Region 3 and
National each received $2,000 from the National

Convention. Bill and Jenny received many thanks
and congratulations on the Convention.

Bill reported on an “unsportsmanship” case in
another region. National, after consulting with its
attorney, will be issuing guidance to the regions.
Meanwhile, there are some lessons to be learned. As
riders, and especially as Board members, we should
intervene if we observe inappropriate behavior at a
ride. If the rider’s behavior does not change, we
should notify Ride Management, who should instruct
the rider to “cease and desist” or they will be
suspended from competition. If the behavior persists
at additional rides, the Board should suspend the
rider from further competition within the Region. If
the behavior occurs at rides in other regions, these
Boards will be responsible for taking appropriate
action.

National, after a review of its finances, has reinstated
providing awards for regional placings and National
Championships back to the status of 1998. The
President’s Cup has also been reinstated, but it is
now based on points accumulated during 16 rides as
opposed to an unlimited number of rides previously.
Mentor Program: Betty Wolgram is making twenty
laminated windshield plaques saying “I Am A
Mentor - Ask Me” for use at the rides.

CP Regional Awards. Judy Benham will send a copy
of the computer program that computes high average
award via email to Dee and Judd for them to analyze
how the award is computed.

Vest Money (Reserve Fund). Board approved the
expenditure of some of the reserve fund to help
recruit more vet judges. Region 3 will give $1,000
and challenge other regions to do the same to create
a fund to compensate apprentice judges, to be
administered by Dr. Jerry Weil. The Board will put
together a video tape package for region members to
share with prospective vet judges. The Board
adopted a policy of “judge a ride, get a free ride, to
apply to vet judging in Region 3.

By-Laws  Changes: The Board adopted
recommended changes from Sue Benjamin dealing
with the nominating committee and Sue Bretag
Service and Region 3 Appreciation Awards.

Worker Points: Judd Adams submitted a report
suggesting that the Board review the list of jobs that
receive worker points and consider additions and
deletions to that list. Board members will study the
suggested changes and discuss at the next Board
meeting at Willow Springs Ride on June 9, 11:00
am

Minutes prepared by Judd Adams, Secretary
Newsletter summary prepared by Betty
Wolgram, Editor



ATTENTION RIDE MANAGERS AND
TRAILMASTERS!!!

Please make the effort to time your ride
completely, i.e. both days, and to have
pre-riders. We want the many new
competitors who are trying CTR this year to
have a really positive experience. It will
definitely not be a positive expetience if they
get lost or have to trot all day when they are
told that the novice pace is mostly at a walk
and that the trails are well-marked. I know
most of you have been putting on the rides for
many years and have frequently used many of
the same trails in previous years. I know there
is a great temptation to use previous years’
timing for different sections and add them
together. The NATRC requirement for “ride
timing” the trail will help you find and
prevent erors and save a lot of rider
frugtration and anxiety. I works best if
someone unfamiliar with the trail can time it
as that will check the marking also. OPEN
AND CP RIDERS, TF YOU LIVE NEAR A
RIDE, please volunteer to help with this
critical part of the ride preparation!

Please note that the rule book criteria for
Novice and CP is 3040 miles at 3.5 to 5
MPH and for Open is 50-60 miles at 4-6
MPH DEPENDING on terrain, weather, and
footing. (It is better, particularly for Novice,
to err an the slower side.)

This is your president speaking.

Tudy Wise-Mason

LOVELL of MACK

“CUSTOM PRODUCTS for
the DISTANCE RIDER"
THE ORIGINAL NO BOUNCE
CANTLE & WITHER BAGS,
BOTTLE HOLDERS (front or
rear) ENGLISH, WESTERN or
any ENDURANCE SADDLE
can be equipped with any or all
of these items. O’KEAHEY'S
FULL SELF SEAT cotton/lycra
tights, JIMS SEAT COVERS etc.
Free Catalog Call 970-858-7323

Write 647 R Road, Mack, CO
81525-9724
E-mail: LOVELLBAGS@aol.com

THANK YOU, THANK YOU!!!

To all of you wanderful competitive trail
friends!!! When I was thrown from my horse
at the Rabbit Valley ride, many came running
to my aid and made me lie still while waiting
for the ambulance. Tender hands will never be
forgotten.

Special thanks to Celia Krall and Bob Garber
for watching over my daughter Cecilia while
Steve and ] were at the hospital. Thanks also
to Nancy and Sharan (I"'m sorry I don't know
their last names), a nurse, and an EMT who
came 2 ‘running and took excellent care of
me. Thank you also to all who heaped
blankasmmcvhml,indmck,otmplained
of the cold. The warmth and comfort were
waonderful. Thank you also to all who called
me & home to check on me. You are
awesome!

T am healing well, though not as quickly as I
would like, but I should be back on my horse
by the end of May (with helmet!). My family
(cight kids!) gave me @ riding helmet for
Mother’s Day!

The sincerity, warmth, care, and comfort that
myfa:mlymdlrecmvuddmmgthmmdan
and the aﬂamathwaetmlyh

The CTR family is truly a family. My
apprecigtion knows no bounds.

Sincerely,

Tracey Webb-Lathrop

PS. T also want to thank everymne for the
“Hard Luck Award.”

IN MEMORIAM

DR. LOUIE PAVETTI
January 20, 1924 - April 14, 2000

After a long bout with csncer, Doctor Louie
“Doc” Pavetti passed away in his home a
Friday, April 14, 2000. He was preceded in
death by his harse on Thursday evening. Both
lost the battle with cancer.

Dr. Pavetti actively competed in and judged
trail rides from coast to coast and into Canada
for NATRC and the Arabian National
Competitive Trail Rides. They also put on
trail rides locally. Doc influenced many
young pecple to bocome veterinarians,
includng Dr. Paul Grych, who was the
CP/Novice Vet Judge at this year’s Rabbit
Valley Benefit Ride for Region 3.

The Rabbit Valley Ride will now be known as
the Louie Pavetti Memarial Ride,

Dr. Pavetti will be greatly missed.

HORSE EXPO REPORT
By: Linell Miller, Horse Expo Chair

The 2000 Horse Expo was held March 31
through April 2. There was a good tumout at
the Region 3 NATRC booth. This was my
first year doing the Horse Expo, so I had a lot
to leamn. We gave out a lot of ride and clinic
infotmation. 'We noed more pictures to put up
on the tabletop display board, so please send
me ane of your favorite pictures that you
would like to share. Put your name and
address and the ride name and date on the
back. 1had a photo album from one of our
members and noticed how many people really
enjoyed looking through it. I want to thank
all the people who came and warked at the
booth to give me a break, Kathy Shanar and
family, Steve Gordon, Jill Hicks, FErv
Perelstein, Thom Harris, the Squazzos, and a
few that I forgot to write down. Thank you!
Lineli Miller

4941 Dover Street, Arvada, CO 80002

A CALL FOR INFORMATION FROM
JUNIOR RIDERS:

To those of you who have junior riders riding
or interested in riding this year, the region is
trying to start a mentor program. We are
asking you to provide some information for
us. We need to know what kind of help you
need for your junior rider. The peaple who
volunteer for this program will be asked to do
anything from just talking to the new riders to
vohmteering to haul the harsess. We won’t
supply a daycare service; the junior must have
a parent with them, but the parent does not
need to ride. The junior rider must also have
aplace to stay. The program may have riders
who will volunteer to let a junior or new adult
ride with them.

If your junior wishes to ride, but you as a
parent aren’t a rider, you can come join our
P&R teams, socretary for a judge, or
volunteer to do some of the other jobs around
camp. The adults can participated, and the
juniors get to ride.

To make this program work for you, just
contact me at my email or phane any time and
let me know what your needs might be so that
1 can match you up with someane in your area
that will meet your needs.

Kathy Shanor, Junior Rider Program Chair
Mshanor@worldnet. att net

(303) 8409369



UNOFFICIAL RIDE RESULTS (WILL NOT BE OFFICIAL UNTIL VERIFIED BY NATIONAL AND
PRINTED IN HOOFPRINT MAGAZINE).

Any necessary corrections will be printed in the next Region 3 newsletter.

Rabbit Valley Ride

April 29-30, 2000

Total Riders: 86

Judges: Joe Quintana, DVM
and Judi Tobias - Open

Paul Grych, DVM and Frank
Keeran - CP/Novice

Opent Sweepstakes: MLA Raj Bahabas/ J.
Adams

Novice Sweepstakes: Tim’s Black Cloud/
Susan Petexs

CP High Combined Horse and Rider:
Rock’n E.Z Ruby/J. Sonth

Open Heavyweight:
1/ MLA Raj Bshsbas/J. Adams
2/5 Egyptian Gem Star/M. Shanor
3/6 BHR Hosans Polly Anna/D Budd
4/2 Sir Love/M. Baker
5/1 Jme’s Lucky Mac/B. Smith
6/4 Summer/K. Wolgram
/3 That’s My Baby/D.Dye
Mikal-Jordsey/T Brady

Open Lightweight:
1/3 Brown-R Dawud/J Masm
21 Sky/K.Budd
3/2 Quickly/B.Wolgram
4/ Tiki’s Only Mike/D.Perrme
5/ Generstor’s Btemnal Flame/S Weber
6/4 Charcoal/T.Murray

#5 Cisco/E.Chavanon

/6 Baladdin/R.Harper

.. Society Bay/D Zettlerooyer
Fantastk Girl/D.Harper

Open Juniar:
12 MKS Fancy’s Folly/K.Shanor
3/3 Silver Trigger/S Brady

/4 Vidory’s Lucky Wizard/B.Gold
Bettalotsa/].Garber
NW Silver Streak/D.Sandvik
Robin’s Sadi/R.Webb
San Juan Shamgar/B. Stewsrt-Smith

Novice Lightweight

1/1 Tim’s Black Cloud/S. Peters

2/2  Jededish/C.Swanson

3/4 Felix/R Stoeffler

4/5 Ubiquitous Fooler/K . Nash

5/6 Contessa’s Finale/T Mease

6/  J-Kay Flashdance/N.Pitman

/3 NA Justin Thyme/C Anderson

Resort Valley Sparkler/D Marquardt
Foxton Casoo/C. Mott

Novice Lightweight(Continued)

Miss Vandy Singer/E.Carnp
Amna-Versary/L. Schumack
Blacksfork Dakota/K.Buffham
CR Blm of Glory/N . Frenk

6/6 Ginger/R Runyan

Competitive
1/3 Rock’n E.Z.Ruby/J.Smith
2/ CRKrystalette/P. Jubb
3/ GoldenCountrySurshine/R. Beumer
4/6 SA Laribou/T.Yates
5/ Cat’s Fury/L.Heckelman
6/  Fireman’sSweetRevenge/C Beumer
1 Gold Rush/J Hicks
/4 MKS Shamal Nesma/K Shanor
2 BB Mischievous/K Fricke
/5 Copy’s Talk of Texas/K. Woltman
J J Jeremish/D.Crooks
Catiph BR/D.Thearin
Tedolera/C Fredal
CT Marenci/S Haskell
El Pharo Sheikh/C.Frei
EB’s Golden Chance/T. Woltman
M. Jack Tordy/D. Vollstedt

CHOKECHERRY CANYON RIDE
© May 13-14,2000

Total Riders: 40
Judges: Linda MacKinnon, DVM and
Joan Green

Open Sweepstakesr MKS Fancy’s Folly/
Kymberlie Shanor

Jazz/ B. Heckelman

CP High Combined Harse & Rider: Cat’s
Fury/ L. Heckelman

Open Heavyweight:

1/1 Lady’s Charlie B/J.Ancell

2/3 Summer/K.Wolgram

3/2 June’s Lucky Mac/B.Smith

4/4 MILA Raj Bahabas/J Adams
5/5 Sir Love/M.Baker

6/6 Rockin'E.Z Ribbon/P Hansford

Open Lightweight:

1/4 Mahra Khan/M Parish

23 Quckly/B.Wolgram

3/1 SJ Christan/S.Shook

4/2 Generator’sEtemal Flame/S. Weber

Open Junior:
1/1 MKS Fancy’s Folly/K.Shanor
2/2 Dutchess Royal Duke/C.Smith

Chakecherry Results (contmued)

Novice Heavyweight:
1/1 Jammin’CountryJazz/B.Heckelman
2/3 Outlaw’s Top Gun/F. Marsalis
3/4 Galahad/J Rekart
4/5 Moe FI/B.Santistevan
5/6 Putrick/F.Jerabek

6/2 Peppers/J.Upbin

Novice Lightweight:

1/2 CR Blaze of Glory/N.Frank
2/1  Ana/l.Schumack

33 Lizzy/A.Larson

Novice Junior:
11 Sahhal/C Roberts
2/2 RA Sintaar/B.Roberts

1/ Fireman’ nSwedRevmﬂC Beumer
2/ MKS Shamal Neypma/K . Shanar
3/3 S ALaribou/T.Yates
4/2 Cat’s Fury/L.Heckelman
5/ Independence Dai/S. Ftzpatrick
6/  Pepsi/S.Hollis
/1 Squealin’ John/S. Holder
/4  Flicka’s True Image/P. Montgomery
/5 Rock’EZ Rose/J Wheeldan
/6 Rockin’ E.Z.Ruby/J.Smith
GoldenCountrySunshine/R. Beumer
Brule/N. Rekat
Rockin’ EZ Rusty/S.Wheeldon
Zarr Tan/S.Gordon

838-7920
838-5894

FOXTON Rv

RESORT VALLEY RANCH
Foxton, Colorado
Tom & Barbara 80433
Butterfield

HOME OF

GAITED FOXTON MORGANS

" STABLES

Thom & Nancy

Harris



-

ip calendar year runs from January 1 to December 31. Harse/Rider points and Mileage will only be computed from the date membership
fees are paid. (7/98 rule amendment)
( ) Family membership $18/year Household of 1 or 2 adults an children under age of 18 (2 votes)
( ) Senior membership $15/year Single aduit over 18 (1 vote)
( ) Junior membership $13/year Single junior under age 18 (no vote)
( ) Optional Donations: Sue Bretag Ken Burkdoll Ruth Tyree __ National BOD Youth
Sponsorship
Total Enclosed $

A junior (age 10-17) may compete upan reaching age 18 anytime during the ride year. If age 17 an January 1, 2000, he/she may ride as a junior for
the remainder of the year.

Names (list both adults if family)

Names and birthdates of juniors o -

Address City, State Zip Code
Email:

District: 1 2 3 (see below) National Member? Y N Exp. Date

Referred to Region 3 by (new member only)
PRINT LEGIBLY the names of horses intended to be ridden in the current seasan. Do not use nicknames on registered harses, and be sure to use the
same name on all entries.

HORSE BREED AGE REGISTRATION NO.

District 1- Alberta mnd Saskatchewan Canads, Montana, Wyaming, and Colarado east of the Continental Divide and narth of 1-70 (incindes the
Metro Denver Area). . s '
District 2: Colorado south of 1-70 (excluding the Metro Denver Ares)-and east of the Contmental Divide to the scuthem Colorado state line and New
Mexico, east of 1-25 (exduding Albuquerque, Santa Fe, and LasCruces). ~ v :
District 3: Utah, Colorado west of the Continental Divide, and New Meitico west of 125 (induding Albugquerque and Santa Fee), includes
Farmingtan, Aztec, Flora Vista, Bloomfield, Chama, Bapanola, Questa, Gallup, Lordsburg, Grants, etc.).

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO Region 3 NATRC and mail to: Marc Shanor, 45828 Cottanwood Hills Drive, Parker, CO 80134.

REGION 3 NEWSLETTER

North American Trail Ride Conference
Marc Shanor, Membership Chairman
45828 Cottonwood Hills Drive

Parker, CO 80134
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